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30/04/2025  09:56:532025/1746/P OBJ Stephen Heath on 

behalf of the 

Bloomsbury 

Association

The Bloomsbury Association object to this application. The proposal, presented as ‘temporary’ 

but in reality permanent, damages the setting of the Grade I listed building, it destroys the 

symmetry of the Museum forecourt and provides insufficient queuing space with inevitable 

spillover onto the public footpaths outside the Museum. Queues frequently extend the length of 

Great Russell Street, along the entirety of Bloomsbury Street and into Bedford Square, blocking 

these footways and presenting a significant risk to public safety. The benefits of the proposal do 

not mitigate the risks.
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